
2015 Seattle MYC #5 (at Coulon Park) 
By Bob Wells 

A promising Windfinder.com forecast for 7:00AM southerlies turned out to be bogus, and instead we 
sailed mostly in unstable easterlies. Except for early morning, easterly winds are rare at Coulon Park, and they 
are unwelcome because the wind blows away from our dock from our backs. So for much of our regatta we 
were reduced to reaching back and forth in front of the dock. The fickle wind couldn’t decide between NE and 
SE. We finally abandoned adjusting buoys and waiting for the wind to establish a direction, and just sailed. For 
the last few races we did sail in the predicted southerlies with a proper beat to weather and downwind legs. Oh 
well. 
 While sailing wasn’t the quality or quantity we are used to, we had a good time together with friendly 
competition, and enjoyed our visit to the pub for lunch afterwards to tell lies… 
 

 


